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MULTICULTURAL FISHERS WELCOME NEW IN-LANGUAGE APP

The Andrews Labor Government is making it easier for Victorian recreational anglers whose first language is
Cantonese or Vietnamese to stay across fishing rules before casting a line.

The free VicFishing smartphone app now offers in-language content, outlining bag and size limits, closed seasons
and permitted fishing equipment, as well as colour illustrations of more than 100 fish species for which catch limits
apply.

The app, which is available for download via the App Store or Google Play, also consists of a 'Can | Fish Here?'
function to help anglers and divers avoid marine parks and sanctuaries.

Developed by the Victorian Fisheries Authority (VFA) with support from Chinese and Vietnamese stakeholders, the
fully translated content sits alongside equivalent English content within the VicFishing app.

In addition, there is also new translated sections of the VFA website in Cantonese and Vietnamese, outlining the
basics for those unfamiliar with recreational fishing in Victoria.

The in-language web content is designed for ease of navigation and has a stand-alone section that seamlessly links
between pages and stays within the language the entire time.

The new in-language apps and web arenas complement translated versions of the Recreational Fishing Guide and
new animated videos recently added to the VFA YouTube channel.

Animations range from safe shore diving and rock fishing to understanding slot limits, using the right gear, buying
a fishing licence, correctly handling fish, and biosecurity tips for boating and diving.

This is all part of the Government's Go Fishing Victoria initiative to get more people fishing more often through a
record investment of $81 million into recreational fishing over the last seven years.

The VicFishing app can be downloaded for iOS or Android via the App Store or Google Play.

To find the new in-language web content visit: vfa.vic.gov.au/chinese or vfa.vic.gov.au/vietnamese.

Quote attributable to Minister for Fishing and Boating Melissa Horne

"Fishing is a pastime that transcends culture and language — the addition of Chinese and Vietnamese versions to
the free VicFishing app ensures more people can enjoy the best Victoria's waterways have to offer safely and
responsibly."

Quote attributable to Acting Minister for Multicultural Affairs Shaun Leane

"The new in-language apps and online resources are a step in the right direction to helping multicultural Victorians
stay across sustainable fishing practices to ensure we can all access healthy fisheries for generations to come."
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